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PRESIDIO 
TRUST 
July 31, 2025 

Via electronic mail, only. 

1750 Lincoln Boulevard 

P.O. Box 29052 

San Francisco, CA 94129-0052 

(415) 561-5300 I presidia.gov 

Re: Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request for Documents - FV25-19 

On March 16, 2025, the Presidio Trust (Trust) received your perfected written request for documents 

pursuant to the FOIA. You made a request for: 

• The Agency Reorganization Plan that the Presidio Trust submitted to the Office of 

Management and Budget (0MB) in February or March 2025, as required by Executive Order 

14210, issued on February 11, 2025, entitled 'Implementing the President's Department of 

Government Efficiency Workforce Optimization Initiative.' 

It is the policy of the Trust to make its records available to the public to the greatest extent possible 

consistent with the purposes of the Presidio Trust Act and the FOIA. Based on the information you 

provided in your request, we conducted a thorough search of the Trust's various systems of records 

and located a responsive record which is being released to you in part. Please note that portions of 

these materials are being withheld under FOIA Exemption 5. 

Exemption 5 allows an agency to withhold "inter-agency or intra-agency memorandums or letters 

which would not be available by law to a party in ... litigation with the agency." 5 U.S.C. § 552(b)(5); 24 

CFR § 1007.2(c)(5). Exemption 5 incorporates the privileges that protect materials from discovery in 

litigation, including the deliberative process privilege. The responsive record meets the Exemption 5 

threshold of being inter-agency and falls within the deliberative process privilege. 

The deliberative process privilege protects materials that are both pre-decisional and deliberative. The 

privilege covers records that reflect the give-and-take of the consultative process and may include 

recommendations, draft documents, proposals, suggestions, and other subjective documents that 

reflect the personal opinions of the writer rather than the policy of the agency. 

The materials that have been withheld do not contain or represent formal agency policies or decisions. 

Their contents have been held confidential by all parties. Premature public dissemination of proposed 

policies would have a chilling effect on the agency's deliberative process and create confusion among 

staff and mislead the public. Therefore, the Trust reasonably foresees that disclosure would harm an 

interest protected by one or more of the nine exemptions to the FOIA's general rule of disclosure. 












